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Talking Points on K-12 Sexual Assault Prevention and Response
April 2017
· Sexual assault has received attention lately but mostly around college campuses. That is important, but many younger teens also experience it. 
· K-12 schools need to be better prepared to respond to sexual violence and harassment, even if it happens outside of school or online. 40 percent or rape victims are raped before the age of 18. Four out of five are raped before they are 25.
· We also shouldn’t wait until violence has happened. Middle and high school are the most important times for teaching young people about how to have healthy and non-violent  relationships, and what consent means . It’s when they are forming their ideas of what’s right and wrong. 
· The federal government has an important role in (helping parents) protect young people from sexual assault and ensuring that if they are hurt that they get the necessary help.  Specifically:
· The Department of Education must continue to enforce Title IX, which requires schools to have policies and personnel in place to help create a safe education environment for students. This includes one that is free from sexual violence and harassment. 
· Second, there are several programs that provide funds to victims as well as schools and non-profits that are working to prevent sexual violence and help victims heal and continue to learn. 

· The new Administration is threatening to cut those programs. I would like you to support funding for those programs, specifically:

· The Violence Against Women Act programs in the Department of Justice
· The Rape Prevention and Education Program at the Centers for Disease Control and Prevention, and 
· The Student Support and Academic Enrichment grant program (Title IV, Part A) of the Every Student Succeeds Act (ESSA).
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